
Notices of Motion submitted under Standing Order B36

1. By County Councillor Dowding

Lancashire County Council:

(i) Acknowledges the efforts that this council has made to reduce greenhouse gas emissions, and promote renewable energy particularly in its economic plans for the County in partnership with the LEP and others.
(ii) Further recognises:   
· That very large financial setup and running costs involved in selling locally generated renewable electricity to local customers result in it being nearly impossible for local renewable electricity generators to do so. 
· That making these financial costs proportionate to the scale of a renewable electricity supplier’s operation would enable and empower new local businesses in Lancashire, or councils such as the existing county council or any successors, to be providers of locally generated renewable electricity directly to local customers.
· That revenues received by new local renewable electricity providers could be used to help improve the local economy, local services and facilities and to reduce local greenhouse gas emissions.
(iii) Accordingly resolves to support the Local Electricity Bill, supported by 187 MPs which, if made law, would establish a Right to Local Supply which would promote local renewable electricity supply companies and co-operatives by making the setup and running costs of selling renewable electricity to local customers proportionate to the size of the supply operation.
(iv) Further resolves to:  
· Inform the local media of this decision.
· Write to local MPs, asking them to support the Bill, and write to the organisers of the campaign for the Bill, Power for People, (at 8 Delancey Passage, Camden, London NW1 7NN or info@powerforpeole.org.uk) expressing its support.
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2. By County Councillor Gibson

Lancashire Nurses Pay Award
 
Since 2018 Nurses in Lancashire who work within our National Health Service have only received pay rises of just 1%. 
 
They have clearly demonstrated their worth during the Covid 19 Crisis, which has been supported by people and politicians right across Lancashire.
 
The council requests that the Chief Executive and Director of Resources writes to the Prime Minister asking that the government reconsiders its decision not to increase NHS Nurses pay in Lancashire and awards them a pay increase in recognition of the fantastic work they are doing in support of the people of Lancashire. 



